
Like many law librarians who have 
come before her, Ariel Scotese’s 
journey into librarianship was 
�D�Q�\�W�K�L�Q�J���E�X�W���D�Y�H�U�D�J�H�����1�R�W���“�Q�G�L�Q�J��
the community she was hoping 
for through the practice of law, 
she took a recommendation 
from a reference librarian to 
consider law librarianship, 
and the rest, as they say, 
is history. Now working in 
her dream job, Scotese enjoys 
working with students and her 
colleagues, and she is 
always up for new 
challenges.
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was the chair of CONELL when I was vice chair, for the 
incredible job that she did. I learned a lot from working 
with her.

The committee approached this monumental task by 
carefully considering what we wanted to accomplish, 
given the limitations of the virtual format. What is the 
goal of CONELL, and what do we want to make sure 
participants get out of a virtual CONELL? It was hugely 
challenging, and we had to be creative and work closely 
as a committee to answer those questions. It was also an 
excellent opportunity to experiment, and I think some of 
the lessons we learned from that experience can be car-
ried forward into future CONELL's. Looking back, it was 
a great experience, and I am so happy I got to be a part of 
that moment.

What is the value of attending the AALL Annual 
Meeting, especially as a newer law librarian?
Even if you can’t attend CONELL, because it is an addi-
tional expense, just going to the Annual Meeting and 
learning about what your colleagues are doing and net-
working with new people will give you many ideas and 
new connections. I find it’s harder to network and con-
nect during virtual meetings, in part because the temp-
tation to check my email is always there, and it’s easy 
to get distracted. But physically attending an in-person 
meeting allows me to actively engage with people and 
presentations. 

I really do think it’s helpful to hear from other people 
what they are doing and what’s going on. I would also 
recommend going and talking to the vendors—not just to 
get the swag! There’s an expectation that we are knowl-
edgeable about these tools, and these tools don’t go away 
just because you don’t engage with the vendors. So, as 
much as you can, explore the exhibit hall, test out new 
products, talk to vendors, and learn about what’s going on 
and what’s new.

It’s costly to attend the Annual Meeting, so I would 
especially advise newer law librarians to apply for grants 
that cover at least part of the cost. Most organizations 
within AALL (including chapters) have grants to help 
defray the cost of attending the meeting.

What can law librarians do to showcase their 
contributions and accomplishments?
Do not hesitate to talk to stakeholders about what’s going 
on in the library and what you are doing. I am terrible at 
this personally. For example, I co-authored “Exemplary 
Legal Writings for 2020: Five Titles,” in the 2021 Green 
Bag Almanac and Reader with Femi Cadmus last June. 
She recently posted about it on T re


